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Valley View Public School 

Respect, Responsibility,  Personal Best 

Chamberlain  Road Wyoming NSW  2250           Ph (02) 4328 4433                        valleyview-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                     valleyview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Term 4   Week  9  2018 

 

Coming Events 
 

TERM 4 
 
WEEK 9 
 
Monday 10th December 
Chamberlain Gardens Visit 
Stage 3 Trivia Day 
 
Tuesday 11th December 
P&C Meeting 
 
Friday 14th December 
Presentation Day 
 

WEEK 10 
 
Monday 17th December 
Year 6 Graduation Assembly 
Year 6 Farewell  
 
Tuesday 18th December 
PBL Rewards Day 
 
 Wednesday 19th December 
Talent Quest 
Canteen Meal Deal 
Last day of Term 
 
 
 

TERM 1 2019 
 

WEEK 1 
 
Tuesday 29th January 
Staff Development Day 
 
Wednesday 30th January 
Years 1-6 Return to School 
 
Thursday 31st January 
New Students to Valley View 
begin 
 
Kindergarten 2019 
Have received letters in  
relation to View Start 

PREMIER OF NSW AND MINISTER OF EDUCATION  
VISIT VALLEY VIEW PUBLIC SCHOOL 

 

 

 
COMMUNITY CAROLS 
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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
“We are not just teachers, we are the managers of the world’s greatest resource: Children”            

 
Robert John Meehan 

 
NSW Premier and Minister of Education Visit Valley View Public School 
Last Wednesday, Valley View Public School had the wonderful pleasure of hosting Gladys Berejiklian, Premier 
of NSW and Rob Stokes,  NSW Minister for Education. During the visit both the Minister and the Premier 
acknowledged the wonderful work the Valley View team do in supporting our students. They congratulated the 
school on the outstanding achievements the students have made towards meeting the Premier’s Literacy and 
Numeracy Targets, as a Bump it Up School. 
 
Our visitors were very impressed with the lesson that 3S demonstrated on text deconstruction.  The students 
also answered the Premier’s questions with great knowledge.  Thank you to Mr Smith who did a great job 
leading the lesson and presenting our school in such a positive light. 
 
During the visit the Premier and Minister announced a significant boost to the school maintenance budget for 
all NSW schools. Valley View were the fortunate recipients of some of this additional funding which will go 
towards repairing our playground equipment area.  
 
I would  like to thank our wonderful School Captains – Yunbin and Noah for your leadership and welcoming our 
important guests to Valley View Public School. Thank you to Alec and Ella (KB) who also greeted the Premier 
and Minister. Thank you to the staff and the executive team for your leadership during this very special visit. It 
was certainly a proud day for Valley View Public School! 
 
Oh what a night…… Carols an outstanding success! 
What fantastic community spirit and support to our school!  Thank you to our wonderful community-P&C, 
students and the staff of Valley View Public School for your hard work, enthusiasm and dedication to our 
school. A very special thank you to Ms Davies who was our MC for the night.  
 
The children looked great singing and dancing to their chosen Christmas item. Thank you to our classroom 
teachers who did a magnificent job preparing our children for their performances. Thank you to Mrs Harpur and 
Mrs Turner who prepared the music items and to Mr Smith who set up the sound equipment and managed it 
throughout the night. 
 
Finally, thank you to our P&C executive/committee and other volunteers who have worked tirelessly throughout 
the year to make our Carols Night a wonderful success. 
 
Presentation day 
Our students have much to celebrate. This Friday, 14th December at 9:15am (for a 9:30am start), we will 
recognise and acknowledge the commitment and achievement of our students. We warmly invite parents to 
attend this very special occasion. 
 
Year 6 Graduation Assembly and Farewell Dinner 
The Year 6 Farewell will be held on Monday, 17th December at Gosford Golf Club commencing at 5:30pm for 
photos.  Thank you to Mrs Byrne, Mrs Turner, Mr Wootton, Mrs McCabe and our parents for their organisation 
of the farewell. We look forward to this exciting event.  The Year 6 Graduation Assembly will be held on 
Monday, 17th December at 9:30am in the school hall. 
 
Talent Quest 
On the last day of this term, Wednesday, 19th December the school will host the annual Talent Quest. 
Parents are more than welcome to attend and watch the array of talent and vibrant performances from our 
students. Thank you, to Ms Davies for your organisation of this very special event. 
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Holiday Reading – Advice for Parents 
There are many excellent children’s books that students can engage with over the school holidays. The 
Children’s Book Council of Australia (CBCA) provides a list of award winners over the years that you may wish 
to access for ideas. When selecting a book, the most important advice is to choose one that will generate 
enthusiasm for and an interest in reading, leaving your child with a feeling of achievement and motivated to 
read another book. 
 
Staffing News 
Congratulations to Ms Kristy Davies who has received a service transfer to Kurri Kurri High School. She will 
commence at Kurri Kurri High at the commencement of 2019. I would also like to congratulate Ms Teresa 
Romero who will be working at Glenvale SSP next year. Mr Steve Sutton will be moving interstate next year to 
his new home in Queensland. Mr Maclain Smith will be taking a year’s leave to travel around Australia with his 
family and will return to Valley View Public School in 2020. I would like to wish these staff members the very 
best as they commence a new chapter in their career/life. On behalf of the Valley View Public School 
community thank you for all you have done for the children at Valley View Public School. 
 
End of Term Activities 
The school is winding up for a big finish on Wednesday, 19th December. We have a very  big eight days 
ahead with our annual Presentation Day, Year 6 Farewell dinner, Year 6 Graduation assembly and our Talent 
Quest to name a few of these exciting events.  Student reports will go home on Monday, 17th December.  
Please remember that school will finish for students and staff on Wednesday, 19th December. 
 

Yours in Education 
Mary Hunt 

            Principal 

STAGE 3 SCIENCE DAY 
Make your own 3D glasses 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MORE PHOTOS FROM OUR SPECIAL DAY 
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SCHOOL OPAL TRAVEL 
As part of its campaign against fare evasion, and its commitment to provide the level of service 
needed to transport our students to and from school, Busways conducts regular checks of School 
Opal card. 
 
Some children have recently boarded a Busways bus and were not in possession of a School Opal 
card, a Child/Youth Opal card or money to pay a fare. 
 
All students must be in possession of a valid Opal card or pay a fare, and tap on/off with their card 
when they board a Busways bus.  
 
To apply for a School Opal card or to report a lost or stolen card, go on-line to www.opal.com.au/en/
about-opal/opal-for-school-students/ 
 
If your child is ineligible for School Opal they will need to purchase a Child/Youth Opal card or pay a 
cash fare to travel on Busways buses.  
 
Your assistance and support in this matter is appreciated. 

 
Busways Group Pty Ltd 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THANK YOU FROM SCHOOL LEADERS 2018 
The School Leaders of 2018 have bonded together and formed a strong relationship and had a memorable 
time throughout the year.  The leadership team has experienced an inspiring and exhilarating year during our 
time as leaders.  Throughout the year the school leaders have:  presented whole school assemblies; 
represented VVPS at ANZAC ceremonies, participated in leadership forums, visited Chamberlain Gardens, 
welcomed dignitaries and guests, carried out fundraising activities and generally tried to display citizenship 
worthy of leaders.   
 
We would like to thank the community for welcoming us to a new chapter of our lives, the P & C for helping 
with fundraising, Valley View for supporting us in our efforts and Mrs Hunt and Mrs Suaning and all the 
teachers for donating their time to aid with projects and assemblies.   
 
We would like to thank the whole school for making our job worthwhile, and we wish the best for the leaders in 
2019.   Thank you from Noah Turner (School Captain), Yunbin Bae (School Captain), Teagan Goody (School 
Leader), Talon McElhone (School Leader), Keira Campbell (School Leader) and Annabel LeMaistre (School 
Leader). 

http://www.opal.com.au/en/about-opal/opal-for-school-students/
http://www.opal.com.au/en/about-opal/opal-for-school-students/


 

 

 
Valley View Public School                               Respect, Responsibility,  Personal Best 

Chamberlain Road, Wyoming NSW 2250        Ph (02) 4328 4433        valleyview-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                  www.valleyview-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ERINA FAIR CHRISTMAS TREE 

You won’t miss it! Valley View PS have a Christmas Tree at Erina Fair! Make 
sure you vote for us when you are Christmas shopping.  

Don’t forget to tell your family and friends. Congratulations to all of the 
students for your hard work to create such an impressive tree! 

Miss Davies 

UNIFORM SHOP       

Email: uniformvvpc1@hotmail.com 

Uniform Shop Opening Hours    

Friday— 8:30am—9:30am 

Just a reminder if you are unable to get to the shop on Friday mornings, you can email the shop anytime with 
queries.   
 
When placing credit card orders the CSV on the back of the card is not necessary to process your order. 
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SKOOLBAG APP 
We have been informed by our current App supplier that they will be shutting down the App earlier then 
expected.  We will now need to have our new App up and running by the end of November.  Please follow 
these instructions to download the App.  We will not be able to bring across old notes, however, you will be 
able to download current notes and newsletters. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
RESOURCE PACKS 2019 
We have again bulk purchased resource packs for 2019.  Parents will not need to purchase any other 
stationery items in 2019. 
 
We have spent a considerable amount of time again this year ensuring that the items in the packs are 
appropriate for each stage and will last your child throughout the year.  
 
Resource Pack Prices for each Stage are as follows: 
 Early Stage 1 (Kindergarten)  $30.00 
 Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2)   $50.00 
 Stage 2 (Years 3 & 4)   $50.00 
 Stage 3 (Years 5 & 6)   $50.00 
 Multi Cat Class (Support)  $50.00 
 
Resource packs will be on sale from Wednesday 30th January 2019 (first day of school). 
 
If you would like to know the pack contents, lists are available from the front office.  All students are expected 
to have purchased a book pack by Week 5 Term 1.  If you would like to pay for the book packs before the end 
of the year, you can pay online or in cash.   
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P&C NEWS 
 

Tonight is the last meeting for the year – 7pm in the staffroom. 
 
CAROLS 
What a great evening – thank you to the everyone that attended, the atmosphere was amazing. Everyone had 
a great time, kids were running around enjoying themselves, especially when Santa arrived in the firetruck!! 
The children did an amazing job performing, all the practice really paid off – you sounded awesome!  

A huge thankyou to everyone that volunteered before, during and after the event – there were too many of you 
to name individually, which is a wonderful problem for me to have, so instead I would like to thank: 
 The BBQ team – you were amazing, it was extremely busy, and you made sure that everyone was 

served as fast as possible.  
 The Bake/Lolly stall team – another great group who were very busy. 
 Kid’s corner – thanks ladies for keeping the kids entertained – I saw lots of happy faces and kids with 

handfuls of prizes and chocolates! The face painting was brilliant!! 
 
A special thank you goes to the core group of volunteers who ensure these events are a success –Emma, 
Andy, Lenore, Jen, Shannon, Kristy, Laura and Bec – I could not have managed without you – THANK YOU so 
much. Also special thanks to the kids/teenagers that helped – Jade, Nathaniel and Keira you three were 
amazing!! 
 
I tried to get around and thank you all personally – so if I missed you, I do apologise but please know that I 
value the contribution that each one of you made (no matter how small) to make this event the success that it 
was!! 
 
Another big thanks to the teachers who gave up their time to help us run the event – without you it would not 
have been possible. Most of the staff attended and we appreciate you all! Special thanks to our beautiful MC 
Kristy Davies – you did an awesome job!!! 
 
SCHOOL BANKING 
Last day of school banking is today! All banking rewards have been ordered however there has been a 
delay with the bank sending them. Hopefully they will all arrive this week! 
 
 
DATES FOR THE DIARY 
P&C meeting – tonight 7pm in the staffroom 
School banking – last day week 9 (Tuesday 11th December) 

Thank you 
Karen Gaiser 

P&C President  
presidentvvpc2@hotmail.com 

 
 
 

mailto:presidentvvpc2@hotmail.com
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CANTEEN NEWS 

Canteen days are Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. 
Hours are 8.30am to 1:50pm. 
Orders can be placed at the canteen from 8:30am to 9:00am. 
 

Our canteen menu is on the School Website and App. Jump online to check it out. 

 
MENU UPDATE - As the year comes to an end on Wednesday 19th December. We will 
be selling items until they are sold out to prepare for the holidays.  We still have lots of 
variety available till the end of term. Pizzas, Sausage rolls and Pies, sandwiches, wraps 
and burgers are all still available to order.    

 

Slushies are still selling well for $2 and can be added to a lunch order. Flavours are Strawberry and Fruit 
Burst.  

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to all that have placed a Week 10 Meal Deal. Orders need to 
be placed by Friday 14th December.  

Meal Deal forms are still available in the canteen or office.  

 

 
 

 
Bec van Drempt 

Canteen Supervisor 
 
 

 
 

 
 
MAJOR DATES 2018 
Presentation Day—Friday 14th December 

Year 6 Farewell Assembly—Monday 17th December 

Year 6 Farewell Gosford Golf Club—Monday 17th December 

Last day for students—Wednesday 19th December 
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Notes issued this week: 

 
 

All notes are now on the school website at valleyview-schools.nsw.edu.au and on the App 


